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Stars of the Week!  
[image: image2]Congratulations to this week’s Stars – wonderful work and attitudes shown; what brilliant role models we have in our school. 

6E – Alfie Jones 

6E – Eli Wilshaw 

6R – Lola Yeomans 

6R – Katie Williams 

6S – Kimberley Mallett
6S – Jasmine Bee 
4G – Lily Richardson 
4G – Isaac White 
4P – Dominik Kulikowski 
4P – Szymon Kurek 
3C – Olivia Garvey 
3C – Murray Mead 
3E – Nicholas Vianna 
3E – Issac Curmi 
Attendance Cup

4G and 6S jointly won the attendance cup for their attendance last week, with attendance of 100% - Well done! 
Golden Book!
The following children were put into the Golden Book for amazing work that has astonished, astounded and amazed their teachers. Huge congratulations to the following children:

Callum King 
Katie Williams 

Ella Iftimie-Hau 

Harley Warner 

Joshua Legg 

Jayden Muzumbe 

Jayden Beattie  genes 
Drama Workshops – Year 5 

On Tuesday 10th January, professional actor Jack Richardson visited OCJS to encourage and help a group of children in Year 5 develop their Drama skills. The morning started with some warm up exercises to teach us how we can use our bodies, facial expression and voices to portray characters in a story. In small groups, the children then rehearsed their own conclusions to the dilemma faced by Billy Midas in ‘Bling!’ - the story they have been studying in Literacy. The actor was able to give each group of students some all-important feedback, once they had performed their ideas to the rest of the class. The children also got to see Jack in action as one of the characters - to much applause!

The students worked incredibly hard on what was a very enjoyable and exciting morning and we were all very impressed with their attitude and efforts.

A Drama club is offered at Old Catton Junior School on   Friday lunchtime, but if your child is interested in learning more about acting and performing there are a number of classes available in Norwich after school and at weekends. You can find more details on the following websites: 

http://www.stagecoach.co.uk/norwich

http://www.thegarage.org.uk/

http://maddermarket.co.uk/education/youth-theatre/

http://www.greasepaintacademy.com/classes.html

http://www.artstheatreschool.com/

Many thanks to Miss Richardson for organising. 
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Winter Weather - Finding out if the School is Open!
[image: image4.jpg]We are now entering the time of year when it is possible that we may have snow or adverse weather conditions that mean we have to take the difficult decision to close the school. I am sure you will acknowledge that it is a very difficult decision to make and is never taken lightly. In some circumstances closure is unavoidable, for example where there would not be enough staff on the school site to ensure pupils’ safety or the school site cannot be cleared sufficiently to ensure everyone’s safety on the premises. We also have to take into account the travelling conditions and risk assess whether pupils, parents and staff can travel to and from school safely. Information regarding whether Old Catton Junior School is closed and a list of all schools which are closed can be found on the website www.schoolclousures.norfolk.gov.uk As well as publishing the information on the website, Norfolk County Council will also highlight closures on the local radio stations and on our Facebook and Twitter channels using #norfolkwinter. In the situation where there has been snowfall and our school is open, pupils will only be able to play outside in the snow at break time and lunchtime if they have suitable clothing and footwear for the conditions. E.g. wellington boots or snow boots, warm clothing, winter coats, gloves and hats. 
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Head Lice! A Polite Request…

We have been experiencing ongoing problems with head-lice in school and I would ask that you please all regularly check your child’s head to make sure that they are clear. If necessary there are products that are easy and safe to apply that will quickly deal with the problem. The products do not require your child to have any time off school. Using a nit-comb and conditioner is a good preventative measure, but when head-lice are already there they need proper treatment to kill both the lice and the eggs – otherwise the problem just continues! Many thanks for your help with this issue. 
Apology! 

I am very sorry for any misunderstandings related to the information about when Gymnastics Club was due to start back this term. I printed an incorrect date in last week’s newsletter. My understanding is that the club will return to normal this week once we have Norwich School back with us for the PE session. If for any reason this is not the case the office will telephone parents to let them know that they will need to collect their children at the end of the school day as normal. 

End of the school day. 

Please can I reinforce the importance of the way that we operate the school gates at the end of the school day. We have a member of staff on the school gates at the end of each day; Mr Semmens at the Rec Road gate and Mr Eastwood at the Church Street gate. If the children can’t see the adult that they are expecting to go home with, they must return to the member of staff on the gate and they will bring them back into school so that we can contact their parents or carers. If for some reason the children can’t see the member of staff on the gate they must return to the school office so that we can phone home. 

If another parent is going to take a child home with them at the end of the day – for a play date or to help another parent out – all parties must know about this arrangement before doing so.   

We remind the children of this regularly in school and by having written signs on all of the doors leading out of the school building. I would be very grateful if you could talk through this process with your children at home too so that they hear it from all angles. Together we can all work to help keep the children safe at all times. Thank you.  
Cross County Training with Mrs Wright

Cross-country training will start on Tuesday 17th January. It will run before school on Tuesday's, Wednesday's and Thursday's. Children who want to take part will need to come in their kit with their school uniform ready to change into after they have finished running. Please can the children arrive at school at 8:30am and no earlier! It is open to all year groups. 

Football Club – Monday Lunchtime 

Year 5 and Year 6 football training will start on Monday 23rd January at lunchtime; weather permitting! Mrs Wright and Mr Eastwood will be running the clubs. Please bring correct kit into school in order to take part. 

[image: image5]TALK HOMEWORK & ‘WOW’ WORDS
Each week we send a Talk Homework activity and ‘Wow’ Words home and we would be very grateful for your support. 

We are trying to help all our children develop excellent speaking and listening skills, which in turn will help them with their writing. “If a child can’t say a sentence then they can’t write it either!”

Please spend at least 10 minutes talking with your child about the questions below;
Are you a “fussy eater”? Do you have “fussy eaters” in your family? If so what won’t they eat?! Why do you think it is important to have a well-balanced diet? Are you up for trying new foods and experimenting with what you eat or do you tend to stick to foods you know? What is the most exotic thing you have eaten? Share these experiences with your family and then with your class on Friday in talk homework. 

Our ‘WOW’ Word this week is

Nourishment
 (food, sustenance, nutriment, subsistence)
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In Big Talk, we use ‘WOW’ Words to improve our vocabulary and ‘big up’ our sentences to make them more interesting!

Please encourage your child to use this WOW word,

in the right context, as much as possible.

· The ‘Talk Homework’ and ‘WOW’ words will be set every Monday in the newsletter; children will then share their ‘Talk’ with their class on a Friday afternoon.

· We will encourage the children to use the WOW word throughout the week.

Thank you for your support in helping your child.
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Please do not hesitate to come into school and speak to me or another member of staff if you have any questions or concerns. Have a great week!
Mrs K Connelly. 
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The Nebula Partnership 
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